From:

Sent: 20 May 2021 11:23

To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Subject: Wilmslow Rugby Club Licence Application

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Dear Sirs

I have always supported Wilmslow Rugby Club in its promotion of rugby, especially its junior rugby section, and its entertainment of its members and guests.

However, as the above application stands, I object to the premises licence application in its entirety.

Kings Road is a quiet residential cul-de-sac as are it adjoining streets Vale Road and Woodlands Road and has a 20 mph speed limit and speed bumps. Vehicular access to the club is only possible along Kings Road and, should this application succeed, there would be a huge increase in large lorries delivering and collecting everything (marquees, lighting and sound systems, scaffolding, food and drink etc) and significant increased traffic and parking issues involved in the attendance at the proposed events. All at a time when every Council is attempting to reduce traffic pollution and the number of vehicles on our roads. Our road already has a damaged and potholed surface.

Large numbers of people, possibly under the influence of alcohol, attending and leaving these proposed events risks disruptive behaviour to local residents in an area with many young families and also older residents. Excessive noise, high intensity outdoor lighting, risk of damage to properties and increased littering (alcohol could be sold on a take away basis to the general public) would all contribute hugely to public nuisance and distress to local residents.

Wilmslow Rugby Club - the name says it all - play rugby and entertain your members and guests.

Yours sincerely